

TO: Auburn Residents FROM: Public Services

RE: Public Services Weekly Report
DATE: Week Ending December 11, 2015

Public Services

- Staff attended LA Bike/Ped Committee meeting on 12-9-2015.
- > Staff completed survey of the Community Garden Lot at 61 Webster Street.
- Staff worked on tax map updates for the upcoming 2015-16 tax year. Splits, merges, right of way takings, and corrections. Produced CAD files and sketches for updating of GIS and assessing records. This is an ongoing task for the upcoming year.
- City's Green Space Litter pick-up Every morning crews scan the downtown area for any litter/debris, clean up cemeteries, trash up when mowing city area green spaces, remove trash on Union Street Bypass, Minot Ave, Washington St.
- > Demolition of 351 Main Street is complete
- > Barker Mill Trail RFP complete
- > Stormwater compliance ongoing
- Crews were buys picking up numerous items left on the side of the road (debris, T.V.'s, mattresses, tires etc.)
- ➤ Hot patching continues around the City as needed
- > Crews continue installing snow fence where needed
- The tree crew worked near 394 Lake St, 9 Laureat Av., 576 Trapp Rd., 104 Second St, 349 South Witham Rd, Pownal Rd, Beech Hill Rd.
- ➤ Our staff continues to assist the Electrical Department.
- > The hot patching crew were busy around the City, as well as checking out N. River Rd.,
- Our staff continue to assist the Assessing Department
- > Crews were busy replacing bricks on Main St.
- > Several bids are out on the street: 2016 Reclamation Project, One Ton Rack Body and Plow, Four Wheel Drive One Ton Dump Truck with Plow and a New Loader
- > Crews dismantled a fire pit on the Riverwalk near the end.
- A basin was installed on Riverside Dr. near Brook Street to alleviate a flooding problem

Public Services Weekly Report Week Ending December 11, 2015

- > Crews assisted with traffic control during projects around the city
- > Crews put more posts in the ground to hold up the snow fence
- ➤ Back filling of curbs was done throughout the city, this is to prevent damage to the curb during winter operations.
- > The cutting of bulk cross link chain and hook installation has been started this week, which will continue until completed.
- Crews worked at 61 Webster St. (Community Gardens) lot preparation was completed.